
Town of Whitby 
575 Rossland Road East, 
Whitby, ON L1N 2M8 
905.430.4300 
whitby.ca 

June 28, 2024 

Via Email: 

Honourable Doug Ford 
premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Provincial regulations needed to restrict keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild 
animals 

Please be advised that at its meeting held on June 24, 2024, the Council of the Town 
of Whitby adopted the following as Resolution # 150-24: 

Whereas Ontario has more private non-native (“exotic”) wild animal keepers, 
roadside zoos, mobile zoos, wildlife exhibits and other captive wildlife operations 
than any other province; and, 

Whereas the Province of Ontario has of yet not developed regulations to prohibit 
or restrict animal possession, breeding, or use of non-native (“exotic”) wild 
animals in captivity; and, 

Whereas non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can pose very serious human health 
and safety risks, and attacks causing human injury and death have occurred in 
the province; and, 

Whereas the keeping of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can cause poor animal 
welfare and suffering, and poses risks to local environments and wildlife; and, 

Whereas owners of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals can move from one 
community to another even after their operations have been shut down due to 
animal welfare or public health and safety concerns; and, 

Whereas municipalities have struggled, often for months or years, to deal with 
nonnative (“exotic”) wild animal issues and have experienced substantive 
regulatory, administrative, enforcement and financial challenges; and, 

Whereas the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Association of 
Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario (AMCTO) and the 
Municipal Law Enforcement Officers' Association (MLEOA) have indicated their 
support for World Animal Protection’s campaign for provincial regulations of non-
native (“exotic”) wild animals and roadside zoos in letters to the Ontario Solicitor 
General and Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry. 
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Now Therefore, be it Resolved: 
 
1. That the Town of Whitby hereby petitions the provincial government to 

implement provincial regulations to restrict the possession, breeding, and use 
of non-native (“exotic”) wild animals and license zoos in order to guarantee 
the fair and consistent application of policy throughout Ontario for the safety 
of Ontario’s citizens and the non-native (“exotic”) wild animal population; and, 
 

2. That this resolution will be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Ontario 
Solicitor General, Ontario Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry, 
Region of Durham MPPs, all Durham Region municipalities, AMO, AMCTO, 
and MLEOA. 

 
Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Office of 
the Town Clerk at 905-430-4315. 
 

 
 
 
Kevin Narraway 
Sr. Manager of Legislative Services/Deputy Clerk 
 
Copy: C. Harris, Town Clerk – clerk@whitby.ca 
 F. Santaguida, Commissioner of Legal Services and Town Solicitor – 

santaguidaf@whitby.ca  
Honourable Michael Kerzner, Solicitor General - Michael.Kerzner@pc.ola.org   
Honourable Graydon Smith, Minister for Natural Resources and Forestry -  
minister.mnrf@ontario.ca  

 T. MacCarthy, MPP, Durham – Todd.McCarthy@pc.ola.org   
 P. Bethlenfalvy, MPP, Pickering-Uxbridge - Peter.Bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org 

L. Coe, MPP, Whitby - lorne.coe@pc.ola.org 
P. Barnes, MPP, Ajax – Patrice.barnes@pc.ola.org  

 J. French, MPP, Oshawa -  jfrench-co@ndp.on.ca 
 L. Scott, MPP, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock – laurie.scott@pc.ola.org  
 C. Best, President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario – amo@amo.on.ca  

D. Arbuckle, Executive Director, Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and 
Treasurers of Ontario - darbuckle@amcto.com  

 Municipal Law Enforcement Officers’ Association of Ontario – mleo@mleoa.ca    
 J. Grossi, Municipal Clerk, Town of Ajax – clerks@ajax.ca  
 F. Lamanna, Clerk/Deputy CAO, Township of Brock – 

Fernando.lamanna@brock.ca  
 J. Gallagher, Municipal Clerk, Municipality of Clarington – clerks@clarington.net  
 M. Medeiros, City Clerk, City of Oshawa – clerks@oshawa.ca  
 S. Cassel, City Clerk, City of Pickering – clerks@pickering.ca 
 R. Walton, Director of Corporate Services/Municipal Clerk, Township of Scugog – 

rwalton@scuggog.ca  
 D. Leroux, Clerk, Township of Uxbridge – dleroux@uxbridge.ca  
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